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COMMANDER’S LOG 
At this year’s MOWW National Convention in Annapolis, MD, one of the major events was the adoption of a new 2023-2028 Strategic Plan.  The six strategic goals in the plan are listed at the end of this newsletter.   
Strategic Goal Three: Increase the visibility of the Order at the national and local community levels through focused communication, marketing strategies, and local community engagement. 
The objectives under this goal are:

>Implement a National MOWW Communication and Marketing Strategy that includes use of technologically-based platforms and mediums,

>Integrate the Information & Publicity Committee as the focal point for creating and executing the overall National MOWW Communication and Marketing Strategy to include assisting regions, departments, and chapters.

>Regions, departments, and chapters develop and implement communication, marketing, and engagement strategies, informed by the national strategy, which includes websites and social media. 

As support for this and the other goals, the Order hired Jenna Tomas as MOWW’s New Outreach Program Manager.  Jenna comes with a wealth of non-profit and program management experience.  She will be working to promote, professionalize and advance our outreach programs.  She can be reached at jtomas@moww.org. (703) 683-4911 Ext. 3.
In the coming months, we will see details on proposals of how to implement these objectives on a local basis.
See below the information on the CINC’s Town Hall Webinar.  All companions are encouraged to listen to it.  Also below is the information about MOWW Online and MOWW social media presence.  

  THIS MONTH’S SPEAKER 

This month’s speaker will be Major Robert Hull.  
Project Ajorian


Major Hull will give a 10-minute introduction. show a 35-minute-long documentary movie “Azorian: The Raising of the K-129,” then a 10- minute follow up afterwards. This project occurred in 1968 when the Soviet ballistic missile submarine K-129 sank in the Central North Pacific. American intelligence located it within weeks of its demise. The CIA crafted a secret program to raise the submarine in 1974. Interestingly at that time I was working on a Masters in Oceanography and was aware of the Glomar Explorer’s purported mission – mining the deep sea. Howard Hughes told the media that the ship's purpose was to extract iron manganese nodules from the ocean floor. I even had a Marine Geology seminar class specifically on it while this was going on. This marine geology cover story became surprisingly influential, causing other countries to examine the idea of ocean floor mining. I had college friends who spent time on the Glomar Challenger a sister ship to the Explorer.
MEETING DETAILS
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This month’s meeting will be on Saturday November 18th.  We will meet in the Pecos Trail Café at 2239 Old Pecos Trail.  The meeting will begin with a social period at 11:30 AM followed by a brief business meeting and lunch at noon.  The presentation starting at about 12:30 PM. The Military Order of the World Wars meetings are open to interested people. You may order lunch from the café menu.   

The meeting will be a hybrid session including Zoom online.  Zoom session will start at about 11:30 AM.  Zoom details will be in the reminder email several days before the meeting.
LAST MONTH: SPEAKER         
The speaker at our October 17th meeting which was held at the Los Alamos Research Park Building was Major Donald Davidson, USA (Ret).  
The Logistical Command

The story really begins in 1940, before the U.S. entered WW II, when a number of officers from all branches were assigned to assist the British in planning for the major invasion that later became known as D-Day.  As the U.S. was supposed to be “neutral”, they were dressed in civilian clothes until we actually declared war on the Axis Powers in 1941.  The British were nearly worn out carrying the brunt of the war effort after the fall of France.

Logistical Problems  Once we got into the war, several logistical problems developed.  Having avoided German U-boat attacks during their Atlantic trip, the ships unloaded their supplies at various ports like Liverpool.  However, there were insufficient personnel and transportation to deliver them to their destinations.  Airfields and camps had to be built to accommodate the American planes and troops that came to help.  Clearly, this was an event not anticipated by the planners.  It was eventually straightened out by the support organization that was designated as the Services of Supply.  In the post-war period, the War Department realized that it might be good to have some Active and Reserve specialized units who could bring experienced people together to provide the command and planning necessary to support combat troops.  Thus was born the idea of a Logistical Command.
Characteristics  A Logistical command was a tailored grouping of units which could operate in the combat zone or the communications zone or even at the theater level.  The composition of the command depended on its mission.  The headquarters provided a nucleus and furnished the organizational structure with a minimum number of trained technicians and administrative personnel who developed the standard operating procedures and plans upon which the organization was based.  Logistical commands were designed to accomplish missions which varied widely in scope and were organized with appropriate units to insure the effective accomplishment of the assigned mission.  The capability to expand, contract, or modify the organization to meet the needs varying missions was most valuable.  
Organization  Log command headquarters were organized and staffed to command, control, coordinate, and direct the combat service support operations included in the assigned mission.  There were three types:
a, Log Command A. Size 9,000-15,000 troops. Supports a division (30,000 troops)

b. Log Command B. Size 35,000-60,000 troops.  Supports a Corps (100,000 troops)

c. Log Command C. Size 75,000-150,000 troops Supports 4 Corps (400,000 troops)

1st Log Command  This unit was activated as a planning headquarters in October, 1950 at Fort McPherson, GA.  It was deployed to France during the Berlin crisis of 1961 to organize the base logistics command which was responsible for the supervision of seven depots and area support operations in western and southwestern France.  It returned to the U.S. in 1962 and was assigned to III Corps at Fort Hood, TX,  
It was deployed to Vietnam in April, 1965 to serve as the logistics command headquarters for all units in that conflict.  The mission included provision and management of maintenance, supply, and transportation.  During its five year tour, the command’s ranks rose to 50,000 troops including three area support commands and numerous brigade and group sized units.  In December, 1970, the unit was redeployed to Fort Lee, VA and then underwent several name and mission changes.  It was first redesignated as the 1st Field Army Support Command.  On June 22, 1972, it was redesignated as the 1st Corps Support Command (COSCOM) and reassigned to XVIII Airborne Corps at Fort Bragg, NC.  On April 16, 2006, it was redesignated as the 1st Sustainment Command (Theater) and reassigned to the Third Army, U.S. Central Command.  In August, 2017, it moved to a new headquarters at Fort Knox, KY.  Over the years, it has been deployed multiple times in support of disaster relief missions and other major operations including Desert Shield/Desert Storm in 1990.
Reserve Log Commands  Sometime during the 1950s, three Log Commands were authorized for the Army Reserve.  These were headquarters units Type C and were situated on the east and west coasts and in Chicago.  I was a member of the latter from 1956 until 1965 when I moved too far away to attend meetings.  This was a strange unit as it was very top heady in both officer and enlisted ranks.  Its TOE called for 2 generals, 20 colonels, 54 lieutenant colonels, 45 majors, 30 captains, 3 lieutenants, and 17 warrant officers.  The enlisted ranks were similar down to to privates who were drivers for the generals.  No subordinate units were assigned even when the unit was called to active duty.
The construction of the Berlin Wall in the summer of 1961 caused such a concern in Washington that President Kennedy decided to call up some 100,000 Army troops and some Air Force units.  These included the 310 Log Command (C) on the east coast and the 322nd Log Command (C) in Chicago to respond to what became known as the Berlin Crisis.  When we were activated, the plan was to have us in Nancy, France in 45 days to support the 1st Log Command which had already been deployed to Europe.  However, between the time we left Chicago and arrived at Fort Lee, VA, we were scratched from the European Troop list.  
Some of the problems with calling up such a large unit from a particular geographic area were discovered.  Our Medical Chief was also the Chief Medical Officer for Chicago.  When the city told the Army that his presence at home was essential, they relieved him from the callup.  Also, we had two members who were at the same management level in the Chicago Post Office.  The post office to the Army that they could only spare one, with similar results.

 When our commanding general reported to 1st Army headquarters, he was told to choose from a list of several missions ranging from a single one which would involve most of our unit or 130 smaller ones that would keep most of us busy.  So Fort Lee, VA had to accommodate us until we were released.  
Although I had been the Assistant Operations Officer in the Engineer Section for some time, I was soon reassigned as the Headquarters Company Executive Officer for several months before being returned to the Engineer Section near the end of our tour.  

A side issue of that assignment included some learning on the part of the company commander and myself who were in our first command experience.  As a lawyer, he had just transferred to the Judge Advocate Branch.  This proved to be very helpful in the few times that we had to conduct company punishment sessions for small legal infractions by enlisted personnel.  
Another new experience was paying the enlisted troops cash at the end of each month.  On pay day, we would go the supply room and draw two .45 Cal pistols and ammunition.  We would also have two NCOs armed with loaded .30 Cal carbines.  The four of us would then proceed to the Post Finance Office, draw the bag full of money destined for our unit, and retire to a secluded room to put the pay due each soldier into envelopes.  The amazing part of this adventure was that each one received the exact amount including change.  There were never more than four pennies, one nickel, two dimes, three quarters, four dollars, etc.  Unless we made a mistake, everything came out even, as we say “to the penny”.  We would then proceed to an empty barracks in our area where the pay
was to be distributed.  The men and WACs were lined up at one end by the Command Seargent Major and the Company 1st Seargent with only one person allowed at the pay table at a time.  With several hundred troops, things went rather slowly as each soldier was required to count his or her pay before signing the payroll register.  Officers were paid by check.
Among several smaller missions, we participated in LOGEX-62, a large annual one-week exercise to train certain active and reserve units and students in various Army schools in how to run a Communications Zone and support a Field Army.  We had previously participated as a major player in such an exercise.  This event usually involved 5,000 troops and 2,000 support personnel and was run 24/7.  The general situation was published in various pseudo orders and documents that were previously issued to the units that would be involved in order that they could report to the exercise with some knowledge.  The main purpose was to have the major Log Command and Theater Army staff played by the members of the units to be trained, augmented by students at various Army branch schools, C&GSC, ICAF, AWC, etc, to determine the adequate balanced force of subordinate troops needed to provide support for the Field Army. 
The exercise was similar to the large field operations that were conducted for other training, only no troops were out in the field nor were there any simulations of casualties.  Numbered problems were imposed upon the players at various levels or became apparent in the documentation.  The players then had to make decisions and take certain actions to resolve them.  For example, if the number of engineer troops allowed by Theater Army did not meet the construction demands, the Chief Engineer would have to advise the various branch chiefs that their requested facilities would have to be changed.  The Chief Medical Officer of the log command might be told that eight of his requested field hospitals would have to be in tents.  This would require the changing of requirements for the Quartermaster to supply them and some organizations to provide troops and time for their erection, etc.  This went back and forth among the various branches until a balance was achieved.  In each “problem”, the acceptable result depended on the option selected by the responsible parties. The number assigned to each problem was used by support staff to track the solutions.  Monitors were placed throughout the player units to keep things flowing well.  One of the “artifices of play” was the use of a Recon Room where players could go to obtain any necessary field information relating to a problem.  If a site visit or an interview with a local would be required, an appointment would be made with the Recon Room staff citing the problem number.  A mock-up of the problem would be set up or they would provide a person representing the local to be interviewed.  One problem with the latter situation was that if the player showed up alone, he or she would be asked if they spoke French as the local was unilingual.  If they replied in the negative, they would be required to reschedule the visit.  However, if they brought another person, even though they could not speak the language, it would be deemed that the player had thought enough to bring an Interpreter” and the rest of the interview would be conducted in English.  The time of the appointment was set to include not only the setup time, but also the time required to get to the place of interest.
For several years, the U.S. Navy had furnished several CB officers and an admiral to “assist the Army” in this exercise.  However, as no one had figured out how to get them involved, they usually just cooled their heels waiting.  In one of the later LOGEX exercise in which our unit was a player, the ”war game” opened with the Army construction need overwhelming the available Army construction capability while the Navy CB units were not very busy. So the Theater Army players, decided to “order” the Navy CB units to take on the needed tasks far inland from their bases.  The Admiral promptly overrode that action stating that the Navy had only “loaned” these units to the Army, that they might be needed on fairly short notice by the Navy, and that they were only 20% mobile. Furthermore, he quipped that if these sailors got too far away from the sea, they might become “land sick” and be ineffective.  Furthermore, the Naval Operations placed these battalions under the command of a Naval Construction Regiment composed of more experienced planning officers who would determine what tasks were appropriate for the CBs and make the proper assignments.  So our Commanding General asked our Engineer Colonel to talk to the Admiral about how this could be resolved.  The result was that the next day the Navy personnel were checking out the several tasks closer to the coast in the Recon Room and symbolically arranged for the CB units to be transported to the various work sites.  In his final critique, the Admiral complemented us for finally involving the Navy in actual work for the first time in five years and in which they thoroughly enjoyed.  Many lessons were learned on both sides.

Redesignation and Demise  At some point after 1965, the Army decided to scrap the idea of a large headquarters unit in favor of other types of combat support organizations.  There was a desire to have Reserve units more “combat oriented”, and the WW II model of the war zone no longer applied.  This change proved to be a good one as now Reserve and National Guard units make up about 40% of Active Duty troops for the Army.  Combat support and logistical planning is still needed but is now handled by different means, perhaps in space.  I trust that this bit of history has been interesting to you and would entertain any questions you may have.
WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA
It is once again time for Wreaths Across American.  This chapter has voted to support this project to place a wreath on the grave of each veteran in Guaje Pines Cemetery, currently at least 430 graves.  Each wreath costs $17.  You can bring your donation to our November meeting or send it to our treasurer Robert Hull.
LAHS NJROTC news
Welcome to LAHS NJROTC October newsletter.  We had a very short and sweet month. Our month mostly consisted of team practices.  Our cadets have been working very hard to prepare for our upcoming drill meets in the month of November. We are extremely proud of what they have accomplished and overcome this month. We had our last home football game. Topper Company has shown their support through the whole season by doing push-ups every time they scored, that’s a lot of push-ups. We had fun this season, we can't wait for next year! Next month in November we have a very busy schedule consisting of two drill meets, our annual spaghetti dinner, and advancements. We are expected to compete at Duke City Drill Meet early November and Area 20 drill meet a couple weeks later, our teams are prepared and ready to take gold in these upcoming weeks! On November 10th we have our spaghetti dinner at our Elks Lodge, please come support and eat some yummy spaghetti! Finally, many cadets are up for advancements and they are showing their commitment to ranking up, we can’t wait to see the results of their hard work! That’s all for now thank you for reading!
C/ENS Alana Hinojosa
CINC Town Hall Webinar
The recent first 2023-2024 OY CINC Town Hall Online Webinar Session event was recorded, for the benefit of all those fellow companions who were not able to participate the webinar first online viewing. We ask all commanders and fellow companions to please take the opportunity to view this online recorded event – so as to be informed of the latest projects and policy projects under development in MOWW.

 

The webinar session offers some insight into MOWW organization leadership discussions, projects and upcoming initiatives in the works. The online webinar begins with an overview slide presentation briefing by the CINC himself, where he provides a comprehensive summary of current MOWW operational projects and a general overview of the “state of the MOWW” if you will. The webinar then addresses pre-event submitted questions from the general MOWW membership population on “all things MOWW” (from projected “due out dates” to current MOWW HQ policy discussion suggestions and ideas to be explored. Lastly, the webinar provides an opportunity for participating fellow companions to submit their own questions for CINC response during the session later Q&A session.


Thanks to all who attended and asked questions during the CINC Town Hall Webinar yesterday.  For those who could not attend the recording is available at the below link.
 

https://us06web.zoom.us/rec/share/8TMIqjP8MtovzKMvXJjyT1uSew4XCMau2kZJIE0qEAgIrofsIdKScgSjsOxjO6bV.mY6ZTqCrJTw1Jfxc
 

Passcode: B0zj$N$%

Region XIII Fall Meeting

Here are some highlights from the Region XIII Fall Meeting held on Zoom on 28 September.  The new region commander is Mike Halpin.  He has served in this role previously and is replacing Pat Stoltze who served as region commander for the past several years.   
The CINC’s town hall webinar on 26 October was announced.  Also, in early November a 25 question SurveyMonkey email will be sent out to all companions.  It will include questions from the Naming and the Membership Ad Hoc Committees concerning changing the Order’s name, Order membership, and other concerns.  The survey will only be open two weeks.

The current Chapter Activities Report form that chapters are required to submit at the end of each year is still active.  However, a new one is being developed based on the new Strategic Plan and will be simpler, shorter, and more concise.  

As part of the implementation of the new plan, chapters are supposed to get a better relationship with the ROTC and JROTC units it supports.  The chapters and the Order should also be looking at partnerships with outside organizations.  (See Commander’s Corner above).  
A Strategic Planning Committee (SPC) timeline was presented.  It showed committee activities and due dates relative to implementation activities this operating year.  As part of the process, headquarters will be obtaining information such as meetings and recruitment from other sources so that chapters will not need to report it themselves.  The SPC is drafting an Annex A to the Strategic Plan which will give more details on how to implement the plan at a local level.
 A change has been made is chapter recruiting goals.  Previously, the goal was for a chapter to have a net increase in membership of 4%.  For this now medium size chapter of 58 living members, that would be a net increase of two new companions.  After review the Order’s growth statistics, the goal was changed to small chapters (10-49 living companions) having a net increase of two companions, medium chapters (50-99 living companions) specialized units who could bring experienced people together to provide the command and planning necessary to support combat troops.  Thus increasing by six companions, and large chapters (100 or more living companions) increasing by twelve companions a year.
 NATIONAL OFFICERS

· COMMANDER IN CHIEF 
BG Victor S. Perez, USA (Ret)
perezv56@gmail.com

· VICE COMMANDER IN CHIEF
Lt Col Marlon Ruiz, USAF (Ret)

ruizmarlon08@gmail.com
· REGION XIII COMMANDER
Capt Michael J. Halpin, USMC
usmcf4gib@yahoo.com 
Region XIII website www.MOWWSCV.com

 NATIONAL STAFF

· CHIEF OF STAFF & COO
Col Michael Farrell, USMC (Ret) | chiefofstaff@moww.org
· DIRECTOR OF FINANCE
 finance@moww.org
· MANAGER, MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS (including dues payments)
HPM Justin Hiller | membership@moww.org 
· MANAGER, MOWW STORE
Mrs. Sunny Alley | merchandise@moww.org 

Website www.moww.org
 MG MILES CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander


LTC Gregg Giesler USA (Ret)
    
Home: 505-662-5574

    
 g.giesler@computer.org
Senior Vice Commander

MAJ Robert Hull USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-7950
rhull@lata.com
Adjutant
HPM Robert Malone
Home: 505-672-0248

Robert_malone2@aol.com

Treasurer

MAJ Robert Hull USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-7950

rhull@lata.com
COMING EVENTS 
November

13
Staff Meeting

11
Veteran’s Day 

18
Chapter Lunch - Pecos Trail Café 11:30 am – Robert Hull – Project Ajorian
December


4
Staff Meeting

10
Chapter Dinner – 2:00 pm – Kirk Otterson
16
Wreaths Across America 

January


8
Staff Meeting 
16
Chapter Dinner - Robert Hull – 
?  
Northern New Mexico Boy Scout Awards Banquet 

21
Region XIII Zoom MBM meeting
27
MOWW Birthday 1919

February

12
Staff Meeting

20
Chapter Dinner – 

March



11
Staff Meeting 
19
Chapter Dinner – Glen McDuff – Project Alberta
	JOIN MOWW ONLINE:


	MOWW Online is the new online MOWW Community portal.  It is designed for Companions to interact with their membership information.  Please see the article on page 20 of the July-August 2023 issue of the Officer Review [image: image2]here for more information on the new platform, ToucanTech.
 

There are great methods to “connect” with MOWW:
· See your membership information on-screen and make your own edits!
· Make donations via your membership information and see the receipts
· Renew your membership right from your profile page
· Add more information about yourself to the system
 
Soon, we will have more features available to all Companions, such as:
· Email blaster to send newsletters to your chapter members
· Convention registration – attached to your membership!
· No more re-typing of your information
· Chapter and Region “e-headquarters” areas
· Interact with your Chapter or Region electronically!
 
Instructions:
· At the top of the website, please click the blue button [image: image3]MOWW ONLINE.
· If this is your first time accessing (which it should be for most of you), click register.
· On the page that opens, start typing your information.  The system will search for you, and “Find” your profile.  Choose your profile in the dropdown.
· Continue clicking through the registration form.
· Once submitted, The HQ staff will “approve” your access within one business day.  You will receive emails detailing you of the submission and approval.
· Once you get the second message, please feel free to review your profile for accuracy.
· Lastly, TELL YOUR FELLOW COMPANIONS to go register!
 


	 


	

	MOWW Social Media Update

	HQs MOWW is currently managing three Social Media pages and groups on Facebook and LinkedIn.  We are using these platforms to achieve the below goals:
· Improve and enhance communication with chapters  and Companions
· Promote patriotism, love of  the country and public and military service
· Bring public and veteran awareness of MOWW and its mission
· Boost interest in chapter and Companion membership
· Promote outreach programs and engagement with the public
· Recognize national leaders - both youth leaders and adult Companion leaders
We ask that Companions on Facebook and LinkedIn please take the below steps:
1. Join the MOWW National HQs Closed Facebook Group.  This Group is only open to MOWW Companions and Chapter Patriots.  We are using this group primarily to enhance internal communication with our Companions.  Please join the group:
[image: image4]https://www.facebook.com/groups/militaryOrderoftheworldwars
2. Follow the MOWW National HQs Open Facebook page.  This page is being utilized to communicate our message and tell our story to an audience outside the Order.  Please like and follow the page:
[image: image5]https://www.facebook.com/MOWWnational
3. Follow the MOWW National HQs LinkedIn Page.  This page is being utilized to communicate our message and tell our story to an audience outside the Order.  Please like and follow the page:
[image: image6]https://www.linkedin.com/company/the-military-Order-of-the-world-wars-moww
4. Support each other by sharing MOWW content and liking posts.
 

5. Download and follow the MOWW Social Media Playbook at [image: image7]moww.org. 

MOWW VISION

A strong America, dedicated to preserving and advancing American Ideals and Founding Principles.

MOWW MISSION

The Military Order of the World Wars serves our nation and local communities by providing and supporting activities that promote and encourage responsible citizenship, patriotism, youth leadership, military and public service, veteran support, and strong national security.

MOWW STRATEGIC GOALS

Strategic Goal One: Consistently develop and deliver attractive, and high-impact community outreach programs and activities.
Strategic Goal Two:  Expand our impact through alliances and strategic partnerships with organizations that align with our missions.

Strategic Goal Three:  Increase visibility of the Order at the national and local community levels through focused communication, marketing strategies, and local community engagement.

Strategic Goal Four:  Annually grow engaged and sustainable MOWW membership.

Strategic Goal Five:  Increase revenues ensuring adequate financial resources to fulfill the Order’s mission.

Strategic Goal Six:  Increase the number of chapters and strengthen existing chapters.
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